
Reference: FS478409108

Comment on a planning application

Application Details

Application: 22/0902/FUL

Address: The Stag BreweryLower Richmond RoadMortlakeLondonSW14 7ET

Proposal: Erection of a three-storey building to provide a new secondary school with sixth form; sports pitch with

floodlighting, external MUGA and play space; and associated external works including landscaping, car and cycle parking,

new access routes and other associated works

Comments Made By

Name: Mr. Antony Lamplough

Address: 20 Fife Road East Sheen London SW14 7EL

Comments

Type of comment:  Object to the proposal

Comment: I endorse the comments of the Mortlake with East Sheen Society. In particular: 
1. I can see no justification for a Secondary School on any part of the Site. I have for the last 10 plus years helped to host
visits by primarily Primary Schools to two sites in the London Borough of Richmond. Over the last 3- 4 years the numbers
in each Primary School Class attending has fallen. In one school 2 classes have shrunk to 1 with only 18 pupils in that
Class. Yes more housing on the adjoining Site means more pupils but there are not many family sized homes in the
proposals and having a further Secondary School will simply damage RPA & Christs and leave the new Secondary School
unable to fill its rolls. 
2. A primary School would be a more appropriate use and relocation of Thomson House from two sites to one would be a
sensible use of the Site 
3. A smaller footprint should preserve more of the current grass playing fields which would benefit the Community


